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It’s the go home show for the Royal Rumble, which is going to
mean absolutely nothing around here. Odds are we have already
gotten just about everything we are going to get for the Royal
Rumble and that means it is going to be the run of the mill
Main Event. In other words, this could be rather weak so let’s
get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Humberto Carrillo vs. Angel Garza

The lockup doesn’t go anywhere so Garza pulls him down by the
hair. A headlock works a bit better for Carrillo and a
slingshot armdrag has Garza in more trouble. There’s a
crossbody for two on Garza but a running dropkick puts
Carrillo on the floor. That breather lets Garza TAKE OFF HIS
PANTS and ties up Carrillo’s legs back inside. Carrillo slugs
away but gets pulled into the Wing Clipper to give Garza the
pin at 5:08.

Rating: C-. I still have no idea why Garza isn’t either on the
main roster or down in NXT. Somehow they have managed to stick
him around here every single week after having what felt like
something interesting (work with me here) with him talking to
the camera with the rose. Not a bad match, but how many times
can you see these two fighting?
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We look at Adam Pearce signing Roman Reigns to a Last Man
Standing match and swapping Kevin Owens in for him.

From Smackdown.

Here are Roman Reigns and Paul Heyman for an opening chat.
Reigns laughs off the idea of Card Subject To Change because
Adam Pearce swapped himself out of the title match. You won’t
be seeing Kevin Owens here tonight Reigns doesn’t want him
here. Reigns comes here and goes to work because that’s what
he does. He even put his health in danger, but what if he gets
hurt? Man his back and neck have been bothering him lately.
His ankles have been messed up since college. What if he just
said his back was hurting too badly to wrestle at the Royal
Rumble?

Cue Pearce to say this has gotten out of hands. Reigns doesn’t
want to hear it and says Pearce needs to make his way back
into the title scene. Pearce doesn’t buy that but Reigns says
that Pearce can’t handle this. He hasn’t had a match in six
years because he doesn’t have the heart. Maybe that’s why he
never made it to the WWE.

Reigns and Heyman take this as disrespect, which means Pearce
is disrespecting the family. Therefore, Heyman wants to do
something about it and challenges Pearce to a fight. Heyman,
citing his status as a New Yorker, says he will whip Pearce’s
a**. Pearce says it’s on and Reigns promises Pearce is getting
whipped too. See, I think we all know where this is going, but
it’s still fun to see how it goes down the obvious path.

From later in Smackdown.

Paul Heyman vs. Adam Pearce

Pearce is in workout gear and Heyman, in his suit, tapes his
fist on the way to the ring. Hold on though as Heyman tweaks
his ankle on the steps and goes down. The referee checks on
him but Heyman says “CARD SUBJECT TO CHANGE.” And yes indeed



here’s Roman Reigns to hit the Superman Punch to send Pearce
to the floor.

Reigns hits him low and sends him into the fan screens before
taking him up to the stands like he did to Kevin Owens.
Speaking of Owens, here he is in a hoodie to beat on Reigns.
Owens is sent into the barricade and they head inside, where
Owens nails a Stunner. Referees come out as Owens takes him
outside again and beats on Reigns some more. A Stunner on the
floor drops Reigns again and the Pop Up powerbomb puts him
through the announcers’ table to end the show.

From Raw.

Here is Drew McIntyre to get things going. Drew is rather
emotional to be back here and thanks everyone who sent him
well wishes. The virus is a horrible thing but we are going to
get through it together. Speaking of things we will get
through, this Sunday it is going to be Drew McIntyre vs. Bill
Goldberg for the WWE Title. Goldberg was 173-0 in WCW and ran
through the Rock like he was nothing….and then he disappeared.

The last thing to go in a heavyweight fighter is his power but
Goldberg has started a new streak. Every champion he has
challenged since returning to WWE has gone down but on Sunday,
Drew is ending the streak. Cue Miz and John Morrison to mock
the idea of King Kong vs. Godzilla on Sunday because one of
them could wind up injured after the match. That opens a door
for a Money in the Bank cash-in because whoever wins is going
to be a sitting duck.

Miz promises to win the title but here’s Goldberg to cut them
off. Goldberg: “You, me, Sunday, you’re next.” The staredown
is on so Miz and Morrison make some jokes from the apron,
earning themselves a double beatdown, with Miz taking the
spear and Morrison getting Claymored. Another staredown ensues
as I beg of WWE to end the Miz thing on Sunday because it is
managing to hurt a story that had almost nothing going for it



in the first place.

Ricochet/Jeff Hardy vs. Jaxson Ryker/Elias

Ricochet and Elias start things off with Ricochet nailing an
early dropkick. Hardy comes in and gets to armdrag Ryker into
an early armbar. An ax handle to the back gives Hardy one but
Ryker muscles him up with a slam. Everything breaks down for a
bit with the villains being sent outside as we take a break.
Back with Ricochet fighting out of the corner but Ryker grabs
a backbreaker to keep him in trouble. Elias’ sitout chokeslam
gets two and a spinning suplex is good for the same.

We go old school with a camel clutch but Ricochet fights up
and slips out of a suplex. The hot tag brings in Hardy to
clean house but Ryker bails from the threat of a Twist of
Fate. Ricochet tags himself in as Ryker pulls Hardy to the
floor, setting up a springboard high crossbody for two on
Elias. Ryker comes back in though and it’s the swinging Boss
Man Slam to finish Ricochet at 11:42.

Rating: C. So Elias and Ryker are one of the many teams who
were having problems almost immediately after they got
together but at least they were good enough to pin Ricochet. I
have no idea why Ricochet and Hardy were a team together on
Main Event, but they got to lose to a midcard team like Elias
and Ryker. This company amazes me at times and that’s not a
good thing.

Edge joins us for the first time in several months to talk
about how you aren’t guaranteed tomorrow. Ten years ago, he
went to Wrestlemania XXVII and left as champion. Then he lost
everything because of his neck and took nine years to get
back. He remembers telling his mom that he wanted to be a
wrestler and she told him you have to go do it.

With that in mind, he is entering the Royal Rumble. He doesn’t
have much time left so he is going to fight with everything he
has to make this far fetched dream come true. If you have been



with him on this ride until now, you have to try. A world
without dreamers and fighters is a much less magical place. He
quotes Henry Ford, who said if you think you can or you think
you can’t, you’re right. Edge thinks he can, and he’ll see us
at the Royal Rumble.

Women’s Title: Asuka vs. Alexa Bliss

Bliss is challenging in a rematch from last week. Asuka takes
her down into an armbar to start but misses the hip attack.
Bliss kicks her to the floor….and then gets on the rocking
horse that appears in the ring. Back from a break with Bliss
fighting out of a chinlock and getting kicked in the face.
Asuka hits another kick in the corner but Bliss’ old music
starts playing and now she has her regular gear on (and longer
hair).

Bliss sends Asuka face first into the corner and then the
lights go out, with Bliss going into the other corner. She
does Bray Wyatt’s lean backwards and becomes Fiend Bliss.
Asuka’s knee to the face just annoys Bliss and the Asuka Lock
but Bliss powers out of it. The Mandible Claw goes on but
here’s Randy Orton with red makeup because this company
doesn’t know how burns work either for an RKO to Bliss and the
no contest at 12:33.

Rating: F. I like Randy Orton, I like Alexa Bliss and I like
Asuka. If you put all three of those people into a match and
angle, I should like the product. Instead, this was like an
eight year old on a sugar rush saying “And then this happens
and then this happens but it doesn’t count and then this
happens and then the show is over.” They had part of a match
and then it was something about a horse and a goddess walking
into an RKO. I would say I probably got some of the details
wrong in there, but I don’t think there were any details
involved in the first place.

Overall Rating: D-. All this show did was focus on everything



but the Royal Rumble and that’s not the kind of thing that I
wanted to see. The main event angle is still horrible and
seeing Ricochet and Hardy, a pair of guys who could do some
rather good things on Raw, losing here made it worse. Some of
the highlights were positives but everything else just dragged
this show down deep into the dirt.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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